




MARCH  2021 

COMMANDER’S MESSAGE

March Newsletter!  Would that I were a poet and could wax eloquent about the  
promise of Spring.  However as I write this it is -3 degrees and snowing, 6-9" if you  
believe the weather "experts".  Hard to say if it's the light at the end of the tunnel or  
another train coming. 
 
On the upside it will warm up in a few days and we may even see some sunshine.  We 
will have Wing Night, Susann has opened the kitchen for Friday night, Wednesday  
depends on volunteers and the Son's meeting on the 3rd.  We will have corned beef 
and cabbage for St Patrick's Day 1 to 7 PM Wednesday the l7th thanks to Susann and 
Barry, and the Chilli Cookoff on the 27th 12 to 4PM with a $5.00 entry and $5.00 all 
you can eat, should be fun. 
 
As you can see we are trying to attain some normalcy, at the same time remain  
careful, while many of us have had the 1st shot, very few have had the second and are 
still vulnerable.  We are almost, but not quite out of the woods.  Let us not become 
careless and ruin a nearly safe passage through this pandemic.  We are still in need of 
help in the kitchen, The Honor Guard, and to fill the leadership of our Post.  The front 
table and committees all volunteered to stay this year because of COVID19, we would 
like to have an election this year and get some new blood up there.  Please think about 
it, we tease all the time about it, but mostly it's fun.  
 
God Bless You 
God Bless America 
Mark  



Auxiliary Board and Membership Meeting Tuesday, March 2, 2021 
 
By the time you receive this newsletter, February will be a blur.  The auxiliary will meet in 
March if the weather cooperates. For all members this is voluntary, if a person is not comfort-
able attending a meeting that is very acceptable.  We certainly do not want to encourage anyone 
to do something that they are not comfortable doing.  We do have solid comradeship when we 
work together and have fun.   Hope to see you then.   
I would like to thank our board members for making phone calls and visiting with our member-
ship. Some new friendships have been formed in doing so.  The response has been very favor 
able. 
 
We are gearing up to having our initiation of new members as soon as possible. It has been 
awhile sense we have performed this ceremony.  Also we have had to put committee perform-
ances on hold so we are behind in this area as well.  
 
It is sad but this may be the second year that we are unable to financially Cover Girls State. Last 
year it was cancelled and this year there is a possibility it will be cancelled again.  We are going 
to have to have fundraisers in order to cover numerous projects going forward.  I thank all of 
the support our donors have given in the past. It is greatly appreciated.   Several of our main 
fundraisers were the Wednesday, Friday dinners and the Turkey Shoot. 
 
Please take care of yourselves.  Stay indoors during the bad weather. I hope this letter finds 
most of our members have been able to get their shots.  I am on the waiting list, but that is ok 
with me.  I know there are several people that need the shot before I do.  Stay safe and let’s be 
glad the horrors of 2020 are behind us and now we can start working and going forward to 2021 
to continue to support our veterans, military, children and community. 
 
 Loretta Morton 
573-374-3013 or 913 4338744 



 
 

SAL 

Today is the 13th of Feb. I want to tell Dee and the SAL members how much I  
appreciate them.  2020 was a rough year in many ways and 2021 is starting out to be 
just as challenging  in many of the  same ways along with the 
bitter  cold we  haven't experienced in years; if ever. Everyone is doing their best to 
keep working toward  our Goal of Service to Our post and Our Veterans as well as 
staying safe.  As a post we have lost several dedicated workers who we will all miss. 
 
Tomorrow being Valentines Day we will not be gathering at the post and for most of us 
anywhere; so stay safe. 
 
Carolyn and I will have our 2nd shot on 2-17.  Hope many of you are as blessed as we 
were with the ease of getting your first shot.  
 
SAL officers have decided to Have our first  meeting of 2021 on Wed. March 3rd; usual 
time 6PM at the Legion.  We will be discussing our menu plans for APRIL etc.  It will 
no doubt be a short meeting so come join us as we reunite and plan for Spring. 
 
 
Bob  Worthley 
816-850-4935 








